Sea Cadets revived for teenagers in area

By Conrad Felber

The Royal Canadian Sea Cadet Corps have returned to Terrace Bay and Schreiber.

Such a corps once existed in Terrace Bay several years ago, explained the new Corps Commanding Officer, David Schinbein, at one of two organizational meetings held last week. He and the rest of his executive is now attempting to revive the unit.

The Corps is a national youth organization for teenagers aged 13 to 19 sponsored by the Department of National Defence, he told a group of youngsters at a meeting held in Schreiber on Oct. 15. A similar session took place in Terrace Bay on Oct. 14.

Local sponsors are Pat Dingwall of North Shore Ambulance Services and Branch 109 of the Royal Canadian Legion in Schreiber, where all future corps meetings and parade nights will be held.

Schinbein told the group that if they join they will learn all sorts of things, ranging from first aid to boating to citizenship. Local cadets may also go to summer camps at which they will meet other cadets

from around the country.

"In Sea Cadets we lean towards the sea," Schinbein said, comparing the organization to other groups like Army Cadets. "There is a camp at Gimli, Manitoba where you could spend the whole summer."

He quickly added, though, that "you don't just join up and then get your ticket...the catch is attendance. You have to be an active member and be willing to learn."

When asked about the cost, Schinbein pointed out there is no cost to members.

"The Department of Defence pays for everything, including your cadet uniforms," he explained, adding that cadets are also able to take courses which could help them to get hired on a ship all summer long.

Schinbein said the only criteria to join is the age limit and parental consent. Both males and females are invited to become cadets. He said he already has his minimum number of 40 applications to start the local cadet corps, which will be named after the HMCS Protecteur, a Canadian Armed Forces supply ship.

However, more cadets are always welcomed. He said the first parade night could be held as early as December, but it's more likely that the inaugural meeting will take place in January of next year. The time and date for that first session will be announced in the News. he added.

Serving with Schinbein on the corps executive are Officer Cadets Brian Mauro (Training Officer), Mary Cashmore (Supply Officer), Bernie Chasse (Executive Officer), and Kathy Papineau (Administration Officer). Schinbein will act as the Commanding Officer, with a rank of Lieutenant (Navy).

Want to improve your business?

call Betty St. Amand 825-3747

Jerrace Bay News



The North of Superior **District Roman Catholic** Separate School Board

Requires an **Administrative Clerk**

Duties include: typing, filing, bookkeeping, mail, photocopying.

Applicants must be well organized and able to work with minimal supervision. Fluency in both English and French would be an asset.

Applications outlining education, work experience and references should be submitted by October 28, 1986.

> G. J. Matys Director of Education North of Superior District R.C.S.S. Board P.O. Box 730 SCHREIBER, Ontario **POT 2SO**

B. Lalonde Chairperson

G. J. Matys Director of Education



THE NORTH OF SUPERIOR DISTRICT ROMAN CATHOLIC CATHOLLIC **SCHOOL BOARD REQUIRE A** PART TIME TRANSLATOR

French-English/English to French. High capability in both oral and written work with a good formal education in French required.

Skills to take and prepare minutes is desirable, but not essential. Work could be done at home.

Applications should be submitted by OCTOBER 28th to: G. J. Matys Director of Education North of Superior District R.C.S.S. Board P. O. Box 730 SCHREIBER, Ont. POT 2SO

B. Lalonde Chairperson

G. J. Matys Director of Education



THE NORTH OF SUPERIOR DISTRICT ROMAN **CATHOLIC SCHOOL BOARD**

AVIS AUX CONTRIBUABLES FRANCOPHONE DE LA REGION DE MARATHON, TERRACE BAY, SCHREIBER, NIPIGON & RED ROCK.

TOUS LES CONTRIBUABLES FRANCOPHONES SONT INVITES A UNE REUNION SPECIALE AFIN D'ELIRE UN CONSEILLER FRANCOPHONE POUR VOTRE RÉGION QUI SIÈGERA AU CONSEIL DES ÉCOLES SÉPARÉES AU NORD DU SUPÉRIEUR.

POUR DE PLUS AMPLES INFORMATIONS, VEUILLER CON-TACTER VOTRE DIRECTEUR D'ÉCOLE CATHOLIQUE.

THE NORTH OF SUPERIOR DISTRICT ROMAN CATHOLIC SEPARATE SCHOOL BOARD

NOTICE TO FRANCOPHONE RATE PAYERS FROM THE MARATHON, TERRACE BAY, SCHREIBER, NIPIGON AND RED ROCK DISTRICT.

ALL FRANCOPHONE RATEPAYERS ARE INVITED TO A SPECIAL MEETING TO ELECT ONE FRANCOPHONE TRUSTEE FOR YOUR REGION TO SIT ON THE SEPARATE SCHOOL BOARD.

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION ON ELECTION LOCATION PLEASE CONTACT YOUR LOCAL CATHOLIC SCHOOL PRINCIPAL.

THANK YOU

Thanks to all those who showed their concern for my welfare, by gifts of flowers, fruit baskets, personal visits and get well cards, during my recent stay in hospital. Your kindness is deeply appreciated.

> Sincerely; **Bob Harris**



Cadet executive

The Terrace Bay-Schreiber area chapter of the Royal Canadian Sea Cadet Corps held an information session in Terrace Bay on Oct. 14 and in Schreiber a day later. The Corps will hold its first Parade Night probably before the end of the

year. Shown above following the meeting in Schreiber are Supply Officer Mary Cashmore, Training Officer Brian Mauro, Administration Officer Kathy Papineau, and Commanding Officer David Schinbein, Lt/(N).

By Anne Todesco

It is that time of the year, when a door-to-door canvass is made to raise funds to do research on arthritis, the painful, crippling disease that so many men, women and children suffer from.

There are over three million people in Canada suffering from this disease. The only money received to help in this research is from the generosity of business people with their donations--also from social groups, clubs, and individuals.

Chairperson Ray Kenney said that so far, the donations look good in the campaign and might equal last year's collection total.

The local service board representatives at the conference held in Thunder Bay last weekend came home with data to be used by the Local Service Board. Beverly Legault and Cyril Brassard were elected to report and attend this meeting.

William Collinson, the recreation chairman, reported that the Games Night event on Saturday was very successful. The evening was spent by playing darts and cribbage. This was followed by a bean supper. Collinson was pleased with the excellent turn-

out of villagers. Mary Burnett and treasurer Judi Sundland prepared the evening's program. The next Games Night will be held on Oct. 25 and will be in the nature of the Oktoberfest. Sausages

and sauerkraut will be served. Suggestions for other types of entertainment and games will be gratefully received by the board.

Mrs. Ray Kenney works in many kraft things, such as green stone and amethyst jewellery, knitting, crochetting, pickling, jams and jellies and also likes to raise in her garden many of her own vegetables. Her flower garden is an attractive sight

Now she has branched out to see several varieties of potatoes grown in the area. This year she has successfully grown five types of potatoes: The Burbank, or russet potato; the Banana potato, which has a yellowish flesh and is from the Ukraine; the Kennebec potato is a large type and a heavy producer; the Manitoba with its red-purplish skin and white flesh; and the Yukon Gold, with yellowish flesh and sweet to the taste.

Mrs. Kenney has her husband Ray interested in her adventure, and he is often seen working in the potato patch with her. The banana potato is shaped like the banana fruit and is very tasty.

The members of the St. John Berchmen Altar Society met at the home of the president, Mrs. Eugene Gerow. There was a poor turnout, but following the opening prayers, plans for the Fish Dinner were finalized. The dinner was held on Saturday, Oct. 18. Ray Kenney had offered to

fillet the fish for the event. Following closing prayers at the meeting, luncheon was served.

The first moose of the season was brought in by Eddie Zwaresch. It was a young bull with a fine and perfect rack of horns. Other successful moose hunters this week were Clayton Barber and Paul Krouse of St. Williams, Ontario; William Gulp, Larry Gulp, Jack Gulp, and Jim Berry of Naniticoke, Ontario; and William Ryequart and Hans Sterner of Toronto.

Bridge

Duplicate bridge has started again in Terrace Bay. The results from play on Oct. 10 were as follows: first, Joan and Bram Adey; second, Kathleen Mikkonen and Anne Dodd; and

third, Yola and Paul Cebrario. Colin and Anne Dodd came in first place in play on Oct. 17, followed by Kerry and Anne Powell in second, and a tie for third with Paul and Yola Cebrario, and Bill Houston and Chris Pollard.

Major Appliance Repairs

Servicing done in your own home to ranges, washers, dryers, dishwashers, fridges, electric hot water tanks and electric heating units. Parts on hand for most makes and models.

> Bill Campbell Electric 824-2743 or 824-2574

Servicing Jackfish, Terrace Bay, Schreiber, Rossport and Pays Plat.